
  

  

Dear Neighbor, 

 

When I was playing baseball in high school and college and in 
development leagues after college in New York and Arizona I always 
hoped I would be on the field at Kauffman Stadium one day. 
  
Tomorrow I will be, but not in the role I originally hoped for. 
  
Gov. Mike Parson is conducting a ceremonial bill signing on the 
field at 2:30 tomorrow before the 3:10 p.m. Royals vs. Tigers 
game of the legislation to establish a special Negro Leagues 
Baseball Museum license plate to raise awareness of the 
museum and funds for its operation that was sponsored by 
Senator Barbara Anne Washington that I handled in the House. 
  
Sen. Washington and I will both be on the field with Bob Kendrick, 
president of the museum, when the governor conducts the ceremonial 
signing and then throws out the first pitch.  The official signing 
ceremony that Sen. Washington and I both attended took place in the 
governor’s capitol office Monday. 
  
The senator and I both introduced identical bills to establish the 
special plate, and my bill was awaiting a vote by the full Senate after 
passing the House 153-0 when the House approved my motion 149-0 
to pass her bill which had passed the Senate earlier. 
  
Don’t forget the spring 6th Council District Neighborhood 
Cleanup in about three weeks that will be from 8 a.m. to noon 

https://house.us4.list-manage.com/track/click?u=2924403a5e860748acbcee01d&id=65446cbda3&e=a249ae3ec5


Saturday, June 12, with drop-off sites in the east parking lot at 
Ruskin High School, 7000 E. 111th St., and the parking lot of 
South-Broadland Presbyterian Church, 7850 Holmes Rd. 
  
Both sites will accept bulky items such as old furniture, leaves & 
brush, tires (with or without rims) and trash and provide document 
shredding, all at no charge.  The Ruskin site also will accept 
electronics for a charge.  The amounts for various electronic items are 
listed on the attached flyer. 
 
Email is probably the best way to reach my office.  If you are unable 
to quickly reach me, my legislative aide,  Kaylee Bauer is ready to help 
you. 
 
Please scroll down to read about other state government matters 
and important upcoming local events.  
 
Feel free to forward this newsletter to your friends and family who 
might want to know the latest news about what is happening in state 
government and about important local events. Be safe and God 
bless!  
 
 

Yours in Service, 
Mark A. Sharp 

  

  

mailto:kaylee.bauer@house.mo.gov


  

  

Legislation to establish a special Negro Leagues Baseball 
Museum license plate to raise awareness of the museum and 
funds for its operation sponsored by Senator Barbara Anne 
Washington and handled in the House by Representative Mark A. 
Sharp who introduced identical legislation was signed into law 
Monday by Governor Mike Parson in his capitol office as Senator 
Washington and Representative Sharp happily watch. 
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SPECIAL SESSION NEEDED TO RENEW TAX 

  
The General Assembly’s failure during the 2021 regular legislative 
session to reauthorize a key funding mechanism for Missouri’s 
Medicaid program means the governor must call a special session in 
the coming months for lawmakers to renew the tax. 
  
If such legislation isn’t passed by Sep. 30 when the tax expires, 
the state’s Medicaid program is expected to run out of funds to 
serve existing recipients before the end of the current fiscal year. 
  
Senate Bill 43 sought to reauthorize a special tax on hospitals and 
other health care providers known as the federal reimbursement 
allowance (FRA) that helps Missouri leverage billions of dollars in 
additional federal Medicaid funding. 
  
Although renewal bills typically pass without much controversy, 
this year’s effort derailed in April when a senator successfully 
attached an amendment seeking to prevent coverage of certain 
types of birth control. Subsequent efforts to pass the renewal 
language in other bills were blocked by members of the Senate 
Conservative Caucus, who started insisting on adding unrelated 
anti-abortion language. 
  
The fight over renewing the FRA is separate from the legislature’s 
refusal to fund a constitutionally mandated expansion of the Medicaid 
program to cover additional low income non-insured Missourians that 
is to take effect on July 1. 
  



After the General Assembly failed to provide funding for 
expansion, Gov. Mike Parson withdrew his administration’s 
plans to expand Medicaid coverage on July 1 as constitutionally 
required. 
  
Attorneys representing three women with chronic health conditions 
who would qualify for Medicaid when its coverage is expanded to 
cover more low income Missourians as constitutionally required filed 
suit yesterday against the Missouri Department of Social Services 
seeking the court to order the department to begin enrolling newly 
eligible persons effective July 1. 

  

BILL SEEKS TO NULLIFY FEDERAL GUN LAWS 

  
On the last day of the 2021 regular legislative session, the House of 
Representatives voted 111-42 to pass legislation I oppose that 
purports to declare certain federal gun laws unenforceable in Missouri 
while also empowering offenders to extract hefty civil fines from local 
law enforcement agencies that assist federal agents in investigating 
such gun crimes. 
  
The Senate voted 22-10 in favor of the bill a day earlier, so it is now 
awaiting the signature of the governor, who supported similar 
legislation as a state lawmaker. 
  
Under House Bill 85, federal gun offenders could sue any local 
law enforcement agency whose officers assisted in their arrests 
for certain gun crimes. Those agencies would be subject to a 
minimum $50,000 civil fine per occurrence, with the money going 
to the offender, who also would be entitled to attorney fees. 
  
Another main provision of the bill unconstitutionally attempts to 
nullify federal laws relating to the taxation, registration or 
tracking of firearms, and laws prohibiting the possession, 
ownership, use or transfer of specific types of firearms. 
  
Nullification is a discredited 19th century doctrine asserting that 
individual states can reject federal laws they don’t like. The U.S. 
Supreme Court has repeatedly ruled states have no such authority, 



describing nullification in the 1958 case Cooper v. Aaron as the 
“illegal defiance of constitutional authority.” 
  
Lawmakers approved similar nullification legislation in 2013, but then-
Gov. Jay Nixon vetoed it. Although the House voted to override, the 
effort fell one vote short in the Senate. 

  

FUNDING CAP FOR SCHOLARSHIPS REDUCED 

  
One week after the General Assembly passed legislation to establish 
tax-supported scholarships for private K-12 school tuition, lawmakers 
passed a second bill to significantly reduce the amount of tax breaks 
available for the program. 
  
Passage of the follow-up bill was part of a deal to secure Senate 
passage of the first measure. Both bills await action by the governor. 
  
House Bill 349, which won final passage on May 6, would have 
initially authorized up to $50 million a year in tax credits for the 
scholarships, an amount that later could be adjusted for inflation until 
it reached a cap of $75 million annually. However, lawmakers then 
approved Senate Bill 86, which contains a superseding provision 
limiting the credits to $25 million a year to start, with a subsequent 
$50 million annual cap.  I voted against both bills. 
  
The program would allow people to donate to private 
organizations that in turn would provide qualifying students with 
partial scholarships for private school tuition. Since donors 
would receive a tax credit for the full amount of their 
contributions, they would end up getting back all of their money. 
  
However, the amount of tax revenue the state collects for public 
education and other services would be reduced. 
  

IMMUNITY FROM LAWSUITS SENT TO GOVERNOR 

  
In the waning hours of the 2021 regular legislative session, the House 
of Representatives voted 97-57 to grant final approval to a bill 
providing businesses, health care providers, nursing homes and 



religious institutions with blanket immunity from most lawsuits related 
to COVID-19 exposure. 
  
I voted against the bill since I thought the immunity being granted was 
too broad. 
  
The bill was a top priority of Gov. Mike Parson who in January asked 
lawmakers to make it the first bill sent to him this year after they didn’t 
pass similar legislation in 2020. 
  
Despite winning Senate passage in February, Senate Bill 51 
languished in the House for more than two months until April 26 
when, in an unexpected move, a House committee voted to reject it. 
The committee later reversed its action but kept the bill tied up until 
the second-to-last day of session. 
  
Business groups began seeking COVID-19 liability protections 
almost immediately after the pandemic began more than a year 
ago. Lawmakers declined to do so during the 2020 regular 
legislative session last spring and again during a December 
special session. 
  
To date, it doesn’t appear any lawsuits have been filed in Missouri 
relating to COVID-19 exposure. 

  

MEDICIAL MARIJUANA INFO MUST BE DISCLOSED 

  
The Missouri Court of Appeals Western District ruled on May 18 that 
the Missouri Department of Health and Senior Services must disclose 
records relating to successful applicants for medical marijuana 
licenses in appeal proceedings by unsuccessful applicants. The 
decision upholds a trial judge’s ruling against the department. 
  
The department claimed that a provision of the Missouri Constitution 
authorizing marijuana production and sales for medical purposes 
prohibits it from disclosing any information about applicants, even as 
part of the discovery process during legal proceedings. 
  
However, the three-judge appellate panel concluded the constitution 



says the exact opposite and expressly allows for such information to 
be used during the license appeals process. The court said to hold 
otherwise would produce an “unreasonable and absurd result”. 
  
The department has faced relentless criticism over its 
implementation of medical marijuana, which Missouri voters 
authorized in 2018, and thousands of appeals from rejected 
applicants are pending before the Administrative Hearing 
Commission. 
  
The agency has been accused of using a secretive and arbitrary 
approval process. 
  
It could still appeal the case to the Missouri Supreme Court. 

  

TAX COLLECTION ON INTERNET SALES PASSES 

  
On final votes of 25-4 in the Senate and 145-6-1 in the House of 
Representatives, lawmakers approved legislation on May 14 that will 
enable local governments and the state to more easily collect sales 
taxes from out-of-state online vendors. 
  
The legislation also authorizes future cuts to state income taxes if 
certain revenue collection thresholds are triggered and creates a 
state-level earned income tax credit to benefit working Missourians. 
  
Supporters have pushed for the online sales tax provision for 
years, saying it’s necessary to level the playing field between 
businesses that sell items from physical facilities in Missouri 
that have always collected sales taxes and out-of-state online 
vendors that usually don’t, even though such taxes have always 
been due under state law. 
  
Missouri is the last state in the nation to enact such legislation. 

  

JUDGE ORDERS COLLECTIVE BARGAINING 

  
A Cole County judge ruled on May 10 that Gov. Mike Parson’s 
administration violated the constitutional rights of state employees to 



collectively bargain when it stopped adhering to valid labor contracts 
after the 2018 passage of legislation eliminating basic workplace 
protections for government workers. 
  
The judge also ordered the administration to begin good-faith 
negotiations on new contracts with unions representing state 
employees. 
  
The 2018 law which was passed before I took office, Senate Bill 1007, 
jettisoned the state’s merit system, which decades ago ended political 
patronage in government hiring.  It made most state workers “at-will” 
employees who “may be discharged for no reason or any reason not 
prohibited by law.” 
  
After the law took effect, the Parson administration stopped following 
the terms of labor contracts then in place with three unions 
representing employees in multiple bargaining units at several state 
agencies. 
  
In his ruling, Cole County Circuit Judge Jon Beetem said nothing 
in SB 1007 says it supersedes negotiated labor agreements and 
interpreting the law that way would render it in violation of 
Article I, Section 29 of the Missouri Constitution, which 
guarantees the rights of workers to collectively bargain. 
  
Beetem said he ruled in favor of plaintiffs “because SB 1007 does not 
restrict collective bargaining, and Defendants have violated Article I, 
Section 29 by acting as if it did – by repudiating labor agreements 
while they were in effect, refusing to process grievances, unilaterally 
changing terms of employment, and refusing to bargain in good faith 
over just cause protections, seniority as a factor in employment 
decisions, and grievance/arbitration procedures.” 
  
Although most of the labor contracts in question expired at the end of 
2018, they all contained “evergreen” provisions stating that their terms 
remain in effect while new contracts are negotiated. Beetem ordered 
the administration to negotiate with state employee unions over new 
contracts “without any constraint from SB 1007” and “without 
unilaterally modifying the existing terms and conditions of employment 



during such bargaining.” 
  
The Parson administration is expected to appeal. 

  
  

  

  

 

 

 

 

Missouri Governor — Michael L. Parson 

Office of Communications 

FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE  

May 21, 2021 

MEDIA ADVISORY 

Governor Parson to Hold Ceremonial Bill Signing for SB 189 at 
Kauffman Stadium  

(JEFFERSON CITY, MO) – On Saturday, May 22, Governor Mike 
Parson will hold a ceremonial bill signing at Kauffman Stadium 
for SB 189, which creates a special license plate for the Negro 
Leagues Baseball Museum. The signing will take place on the 
field prior to the 3:10 p.m. Kansas City Royals vs Detroit Tigers 
game. Governor Parson will also throw the ceremonial first pitch at 
the start of the game.  

Governor Parson will be joined by Senator Barbara Washington, 
Representative Mark Sharp, and Negro Leagues Baseball Museum 

President Bob Kendrick for the ceremonial signing of SB 189.  

  

 

 

  

  

  



  

  

  



  

  

  



  

 

 

THIS COMMUNICATION IS SENT ON BEHALF OF 
T’RISA MCCORD, INTERIM PRESIDENT & CEO, 
ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT CORP OF KANSAS 
CITY, MO: 

Dear Community & Neighborhood Leaders, 

You are invited to participate in a virtual training 
session on economic development incentive tools 
presented by the Economic Development 
Corporation.  Below is a link to register for this 
session, which will be held on Wednesday, June 16, 
11:00 a.m.-12:00 p.m. 

EDC Economic Development Incentive Tools 
Training 

If you prefer to schedule a separate training session 
to include your whole organization, please contact 
me separately at jquinn@edckc.com.   

 

  

  

  

  

https://house.us4.list-manage.com/track/click?u=2924403a5e860748acbcee01d&id=3db9d6081d&e=a249ae3ec5
https://house.us4.list-manage.com/track/click?u=2924403a5e860748acbcee01d&id=3db9d6081d&e=a249ae3ec5
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CAC Needs Your Input! 

Please click on and fill out this short survey, link HERE, to help 
Community Assistance Council plan for classes, programs and 
services, and communicate with the SKC community as effectively as 
possible. 

  

We've got some exciting plans ahead, but we want to make sure we 
can share out information and accommodate when and how people 
would attend classes and programs as best we can. It's short and 
anonymous. Thanks for your feedback! 

  

HMC-1 Families, Sign Up to Get Empowered! 

What would you need to help support your children's well-being, 
reduce your stress, further your education, improve your job and 
income and help stabilize your housing situation? CAC's Empower 
program is designed to help with many of these needs and more. This 
FREE program is signing up new Hickman Mills families now! 

  

Empower provides long-term case management to help parents and 
their students develop and reach goals around emotional well-being 
and mental wellness, budgeting, housing stability, education and jobs, 
and more. The best part? The program has funds available for not 
only some emergency needs, but tuition and other costs to help 
parents further their education or get a better job, or support students 
with summer and after-school activities, just as examples. Call or 
email Angie at 816-763-3277 x 104, angela.witherspoon@cackc.org if 

interested in the program. 

https://house.us4.list-manage.com/track/click?u=2924403a5e860748acbcee01d&id=9f0289c3d7&e=a249ae3ec5
mailto:angela.witherspoon@cackc.org


  

Empower is a partnership of CAC, Hickman Mills C-1, Children's 
Services Fund of Jackson County and United Way.  

  

May, June Food Appointments Available 

CAC has food appointments available 9 to 2:30 pm Monday, 
Tuesday, Thursday and Friday, plus 9 am to noon, Saturday, May 22; 
4 - 6 pm, Wednesday, June 2; and 9 am to noon, Saturday, June 
19. Call 816-763-3277 x 100 for a food appointment. Hygiene items 
are distributed with food. Happy Bottoms diapers and pull-ups are 
available without an appointment 9 am to 2:30 pm, Monday, Tuesday, 
Thursday and Friday. Call 816-763-3277 x 100 to register for diapers. 
Appointments are encouraged but drive-ups are acceptable if you see 
the red "Pantry Open" sign outside. 

  

Affected by COVID? TMC is Available to Help 

Truman Medical Center (TMC) Behavioral Health, in partnership with 
Show Me Hope (SMH) Missouri, is offering support to anyone affected 
by COVID-19. Resources include: Crisis Counseling to help manage 
stress and learn coping skills; Resources and Referrals to connect 
residents to community resources for further help; and Pandemic 
Preparedness Education to learn how to prevent and slow the 
spread of COVID-19. Call 816-404-6222 for counseling services 
information, or 800-9850-5990 for the immediate care Disaster 

Distress Helpline. Download the flyer HERE. 

  

Need Emergency Rent, Utilities Assistance? 

CAC is one of several nonprofits partnering with the City of KCMO to 
distribute funds for emergency rent and utilities assistance. You can 
start on the application process from the link on CAC's 
website HERE. Please see map of CAC's service area. 

  

Save the Date - Community Cleanup June 12 

Sixth District Community Clean Up Day will be 8 am to noon, 
Saturday, June 12 at Ruskin High School, 7000 E. 111th St. (bulky 
items, brush, electronics for a fee, shredding) and South Broadland 

https://house.us4.list-manage.com/track/click?u=2924403a5e860748acbcee01d&id=59dc39e76f&e=a249ae3ec5
https://house.us4.list-manage.com/track/click?u=2924403a5e860748acbcee01d&id=8c7d3ecd3b&e=a249ae3ec5


Presbyterian, 7850 Holmes (bulky items, brush, tires shredding). 
Download the flyer HERE. 

   

  

South KC Mobile Food Pantries 

  

With so many people out of work due to the coronavirus pandemic, a growing 

number of families in south Kansas City are being forced to rely on community 

food pantries such as Community Assistance Council’s to have enough to eat. 

 

Fortunately, Harvesters (the community food network) brings the semi-truck that 

serves as its mobile food pantry to five sites in south Kansas City monthly to 

distribute fresh produce and other healthy food to families in need.  The sites 

are: 

 

Center District Warehouse,  8701 Holmes Rd., from 11:30 a.m. to 1:30 p.m. 

the second Friday of each month. Persons should go to the entrance to the 

Center Administrative Office and drive through the bus parking lot to the 

warehouse where volunteers will load the food. Persons should take the Troost 

Ave exit. The event is sponsored by the Center Education Foundation in 

partnershipxwithxthexCenterxSchoolxDistrict. 

 

Evangel Church, 1414 E. 103rd St., from 7 to 8:30 a.m. the second Saturday of 

the month.  Persons may remain in their vehicles, and food will be brought to 

them. 

 

United Believers Community Church, 5600 E. 112th Terr., with vehicles lining 

up at 8:30 a.m. and contactless food distribution running from 9  to 11 a.m. the 

thirdxWednesdayxofxthexmonth.   

 

Ruskin High School, 7000 E. 111th St., from 4 to 5:30 p.m. the third Thursday 

of the month.  Vehicles should line up on Ruskin Way on the east side of the 

school, and food will be loaded in the vehicles when they reach the school by 

staff and student volunteers.  This event is sponsored by the school and 

CommunityxAssistancexCouncil. 

 

Colonial Presbyterian Church, 9500 Wornall Rd., with registration beginning 

at 8 a.m. and food distribution running from about 8:30 to 10 a.m. on the third 

https://house.us4.list-manage.com/track/click?u=2924403a5e860748acbcee01d&id=26cab060fd&e=a249ae3ec5


Saturday of the month.  Families are asked to bring two cardboard boxes for 

volunteersxtoxputxthexfoodxin. 

 

Center School District, 8701 Holmes Rd., from 11 a.m. to 1 p.m. as long as 

food is left on the third Saturday of the month.  Persons should drive through the 

bus parking lot to the district warehouse.  The event is sponsored by Three Trails 

Community church in partnership with the Center School District. 
  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  



 

 

  
 

State Representative Mark A. Sharp 

Missouri House of Representatives 

Room 102-BA 

201 W Capitol Ave 

Jefferson City, Mo 65101 

Phone  

573-751-9469 

Email 

mark.sharp@house.mo.gov 

Please don't hesitate to contact me 

with any feedback, questions or ideas! 
 

  

 

mailto:mark.sharp@house.mo.gov
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